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The monthly Board of Directors meeting was held Tuesday, December 8, 2015 in the District Office. Board members present were President Dean Edgar, Brent Bowen, Clifford Searle, Dan Darrington and Derek Larson. Also present were Manager John Lind, Attorney Paul Arrington, Secretary/Treasurer Lana Pincock.

President Dean Edgar called the meeting to order and asked for a motion on the minutes, treasurer’s reports and to pay invoices. Brent Bowen made the motion to approve the minutes, treasurer’s reports, and pay the invoices. Dan Darrington seconded the motion. Motion passed. 

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at 10:00 AM in the District Office. 

Manager’s Update:
· The Upper Snake River Basin is at 43% of storage capacity – up from 37% in November. 
· Construction and maintenance: The concrete projects are done and the construction projects are ahead of schedule.

Legal Update: 
· Cook: There was a hearing held on December 3rd. No decision has been announced. They have not shown that whether their mitigation plan will harm the Surface Water Coalition or not.
· Blackfoot: The director rejected the application and it is being appealed. Blackfoot wants to use seepage from Jensen from to mitigate the ground water diversion, but it is incidental recharge not mitigation use.
· The SWC Settlement: A regulatory umbrella will be needed to implement the Agreement. A resolution approved by the House will help implement the Agreement and make it more enforceable. A Steering Committee for the Agreement will be made up of the managers of the SWC and IGWA as representatives. The plan will be presented to the Director as a conjunctive management turned into regulatory management within a year and half.
· It was requested that a letter be sent to the State to request consistent funding for aquifer sustainability programs statewide.


Longevity: Clifford Searle made the motion to accept the 2015 longevity pay to eligible 	employees. Dan Darrington seconded the motion. Motion passed.

Tax Deed Hearing: Set for any Tax Deed Issuances objections to be heard on January 12, 2016 at 	11:00 am.

Applications:
· Ardell Wickell and Shawn Hurst met with the board to discuss their plan to fill in the HS lateral and change some points of diversion. Need to make sure that every affected landowner has a point of diversion and access to the water. Application tabled. 
· Jack Hunsaker and Paul Aston met with the board to discuss their plans for re-platting the Spring Creek Terrace subdivision. The subdivision has ground water rights and surface water rights. They will need to check with the state to find out if their ground water right will cover the proposed re-platting changes. Application tabled
· Ray Robinson requested to pipe the H-14 lateral at 450 East and 450 South. Clifford Searle made the motion to accept the application on John’s final approval of the project. Dan Darrington seconded the motion. Motion passed.



Meeting Adjourned: 2:23 pm

Respectfully Submitted by:
Lana Pincock
Secretary/Treasurer


   		   ___________________		   _____________________________
President                                                           	    Secretary



